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My fellow Stewards—“Stewardship our Way of Life” 
♦ Receive God’s gifts gratefully 
♦ Cultivate them responsibly 
♦ Share them lovingly in justice with others 
♦ Return them with increase to the Lord 

Teach us to be the very building….the people of God. 

Online Giving is a great way to help our 
administrative staff while supporting your 
church.  Signing up is easy—you can use 
a computer, tablet, or smartphone.  Just 
go to our church website:  
www.stscholasticaparish.org and click on 
the Online Giving logo to get started.                     

Need help setting up Online Giving?  
Contact: 

Our Sunday Visitor  
800-348-2886, ext. 2 or onlinegiving@osv.com 

Welcome to St. Scholastica Parish Office! 
 Visitors will check in at the front desk, and the staff member 

on duty will direct all visitors to their meeting room or 
appointment.   

As a gentle reminder please do not come to the parish 
facilities if you are not feeling well.  

Has your credit card information changed?  
Do you have a new expiration date?  Be sure 
to update information for all of your 
automatic payments, including  
Online Giving!!!!  

Total On Line Givers .......................................................... 152 
Total On Line Gifts .................................................... $6,327.50 
Total Weekend Stewardship .................................... $17,012.57 

June 15 & 16, 2024 
 

Total Envelopes ................................................................... 211 
Amount Collected-Envelopes ................................... $6,907.57 
Amount Collected-Loose........................................... $3,777.50 
Total Amount Collected .......................................... $10,685.07 

Our Mission 

As a welcoming people, with Jesus as our foundation, 
we are the Catholic Community of St. Scholastica Parish.  

Guided by the Holy Spirit and the Scriptures and 
strengthened by the Eucharist, we humbly and joyfully 
accept our baptismal call to share our time, talents, and 
treasures to support and nurture each other and those in 

need. 

All those visiting the parish are invited to stop by the 
“Welcoming Center” in the Breezeway of the Church to 

pick up information about our parish.  Registration 
forms can be found in this area and once completed can 
be placed in the offertory basket at Mass.  The form can 
also be downloaded from our web site.  If you need any 
assistance in completing the form, please don’t hesitate 

to contact us at 630.985.2351, ext. 122.  We would also 
be happy to take your information over the phone. 

Welcome 

 

We encourage everyone to consider using the Sunday 
Offertory Envelopes or Online Giving as a way of giving to 

the Lord the “first fruits” of the “treasure” you have received. 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday and Tuesday, 8 am to 6 pm 

Wednesday and Thursday, 8 am to 4 pm 

Friday, 8 am to 12 noon 
Saturday and Sunday, Closed  

Please call the office at 630.985.2351x122 before you come, 
as office hours are subject to change. 

Loan at Diocese as of May 31, 2024 
 

Total Balance…………………………………$165,834.00 

Scan the QR code and you will be taken to our 
online giving portal at Our Sunday Visitor - 
OSV. Set up one time or recurring donations 
for Sunday Offerings (Stewardship) or peruse 
the site for special collections and set them up 
too! Thank you and God Bless you for your 
continued support and generosity!  

The Raging Storm. 

Like the disciples today, we can feel as if we are in a small 
boat, on a deep lake, far from shore, in a raging storm.  It 
seems like Jesus is sleeping through it all. But we know and 
believe, deep in our hearts, he is not.  He is with us.  He is in 
control—in his time and way. 
 

†  What is raging around me that is seeming to threaten me? 
  

†  How will I turn to Jesus, even in a chiding way like the 
apostles, for help? 

  

†  How can I, whom can help as I have been helped? 



3  12th Sunday in Ordinary Time—June 23, 2024 



To request to be added or removed from the cancer list, 
please contact the office at 630.985.2351, ext.122.  In order 

to keep the list up to date, names will be removed 
automatically after six months. 

June 16, 2024 
 

Pablo & Luis Angel Largo Teutle 
Children of Pedro Largo Hernandez 

& Ines Teutle Vaszuez 
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A PRAYER TO ST. PEREGRINE  
FOR ONE SUFFERING FROM CANCER 

 

Dear St. Peregrine, 
 

I need your help. I feel so uncertain of my life right now. 
This serious illness makes me long for a sign of God’s love. 
Help me to imitate your enduring faith when you faced the 
ugliness of cancer and surgery. Allow me to trust the Lord 
the way you did in this moment of distress. 

I want to be cured, but right now I ask God for the 
strength to bear the cross in my life. I seek the power to 
proclaim God’s presence in my life despite the hardship, 
anguish and fear I now experience. 

O Glorious St. Peregrine, be an inspiration to me and 
petitioner of those needed graces from our loving Father. 

 

Amen 

IN OUR THOUGHTS  
AND PRAYERS: 

 

SP4 Brian Dilger, Lance Corporal Jaleasia Reed,  
Captain Joe Chambers, 1st Lt Rachel Schlitter,  
Corporal Donte Reed, Airman Robert Rouille,  

VT Claire Gieseke, PVT Michaelangelo Zaucha Fernandez,  
ET 1 Kim Bellavia, LT Michael Bellavia,  

Sargent Daron J. Reed, SPC Matthew Aubele,  
PFC SGT Eric Kuchta, Staff SGT Kyle Gulley,  
PFC Sebastian Elapumkal, SGT Trent Johnson,   

SPC Samantha Rapp, PVT Jake Higley,  
Captain Mark F. Luneburg, PFC Michael Jacobson,  

EMF-K Karl Gieseke, NSM Larry J. Threadgill,  
LTC Noel Sioson, Major Brady Sexton,  

Ensign Randall Jacob Hopkins, MFN Jesse Kolek,  
Major Kenneth Schlorf, Sergeant Donald J. May,  
Staff SGT Ryan Gulley, Major David G. Mack 

Continue to Pray for Our Friends and Family who are in 
Active Duty in the Military.   

If you would like loved ones who are on 
active duty in the military to be included 
on the bulletin board in the Breezeway, 
drop pictures off in the Parish Office. 

Arranging a Funeral 
 

Arrangements for a Funeral Mass are made through the 
Funeral Home you choose.  The Funeral Home will contact 
the Parish Administration Center to schedule the Mass.   
If arrangements will not be made through a funeral home, 
please contact the Parish Administration Center at 
630.985.2351x122 for assistance.  More information can be 
found on the Parish Web Site:  www.stscholasticaparish.org  

St. Peregrine 

Pray for Us 

Please Pray for Our Friends and Family  
Battling Cancer 

Sacrament of Marriage 
 

Preparation for marriage involves special 
instruction for the couple. Notification to the 
Parish Administration Center is required 
at least 6 months in advance. Please call 
Sue at the Parish Administration Center, 985-2351, ext. 124, 
for more information.  

Congratulations on the birth of your child and thank you for 
taking the first step with your child on a life-long journey of 
faith.  In preparation for this very joyous celebration you are 
required to take part in an on-line Baptismal Preparation 
Program.  Please call Marisa at 630.985.2351x122 or e-mail 
mtrevino@stscholasticaparish.org for more information and 
to sign up for the course.  Baptisms can only be scheduled 
after completion of the baptismal course.   

Sacrament of Baptism 

Frances Vienne, Rudy Vrchota,  

Rita Ramsey, Alexander Napierkowski 

If you or a member of your immediate 
family are in need of prayer, please 
contact the Parish Office at 985-2351, 
ext. 122, and we will place the name in 
the bulletin.  Names will remain in the 
bulletin for 4 weeks unless you call to 
have prayers extended.  

Kim Harrington, Fiorella Husnal,  
Pat Wright, Tom Feliksik,  

Catherine Tallon, Paul Rotella,  
Paul Gorsline, Walter Shiffer,  

Donna Prepejchal, Marilene Mariano, 
Bruce Schaffer, Jennifer Bailey,  

Barbara Knierim, Jim Fus,  
Johnny Andrews, Richard Buban,  
Heather McMillen, Carol Knott,  

Nora Sanstad, Jerry Munley,  
Mary Joy Germo, Deb Sharbak,  
Marlene Talaski, Sonja Rudny,  

Celeste Aguzino, Sandra Woodring,  
Clem Campbell, Judy Retterer 



ARE YOU MOVING??? 
If you are moving, please let us know your new address by  

calling the parish office at 630.985.2351 (ext. 122),  dropping a 
short note to the office, or indicate a change of address on 
your weekly envelope.  If you are leaving the parish, please let 
us know so you will not receive mailings. 

Mass Schedule    
 

Weekend 
Saturday  .............................. 4:30 P.M. 
Sunday .......................... 8 A.M., 10 A.M. and 12 NOON 
 

Daily 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday ... 8:30 A.M. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Saturday ............................................ 3:30 – 4:15 P.M. 

 

Would you like to provide a fresh floral 
arrangement to adorn the sanctuary of our 
church on a given Sunday? This is a wonderful 

opportunity to commemorate a special event, i.e. a 
birth, wedding anniversary, anniversary of a loved 

one’s death, etc. Your name and the occasion will be 
published in the bulletin.  To order your arrangement 

and secure the date you wish simply contact The 
parish office at 630.985.2351, ext. 122. Seventy-five 

dollars will cover the cost and the Art and 
Environment Committee will take care of the rest!  

PRAYER FOR INNER PEACE 
 

Jesus, 
 
Speak your command of “Quiet!  Be still!” into 

the dark recesses of my mind—my fears, 
concerns, anxieties.   

Be with me, at every moment, no matter the 
storm.  

Fix my eyes upon you. 
 

 - Amen. 
 

©LPi 

Pulpit Announcements need to be to Lisa 
Riedl:   lriedl@stscholasticaparish.org 

by 9 am the Tuesday before the weekend 

Resurrection Perpetual Memorials  

The Priests and Brothers of the 
Resurrection will remember your 
loved one throughout the year.  

Available by calling the Parish Office. 

The Tabernacle Candle 
"In accordance with traditional custom, near 
the tabernacle a special lamp, fueled by oil 

or wax, should be kept alight to indicate and 
honor the presence of Christ." (General 
Instruction of the Roman Missal 316)  If 

you would like to make a donation in honor 
or in memory of a loved one, please call the 

Parish Office.  The donation is $10.  The 
candle offering is for one week. 
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The Tabernacle Candle 
is offered this week for: 

 

John Tallon, Sr. 
 

By: Pat Tallon 

Hi, my name is Alison 

Chandler.  I am the Director 

of Faith FormaƟon.  My job 

entails Religious EducaƟon, 

Adult Faith FormaƟon, and 

OCIA.  I have experience as a catechist.  I grew up in 

Downers Grove.  I aƩended St. Joseph Parish and school 

as a child.  I played in the handbell choir at St. Joseph for 

more than 30 years.  I have also served as a EucharisƟc 

Minister.  In 2004, I earned my bachelor’s degree from 

Lewis University.  I have a cerƟficate in Lay Leadership 

from University of St. Mary of the Lake.  When I am not 

working, I am probably making jewelry or rosaries.  I am 

an avid sports fan.  I learned Sign Language and can 

fluently sign. 

Meet our New  
Director of Parish 
Faith FormaƟon 
Alison Chandler 
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Social Concerns &  
Service Programs 

Important Phone Numbers                              
Confidential Emergency Financial Assistance 

630.985.2351x3 
West Suburban Community Pantry (food assistance) 

630.512.9921 
For Sick, Homebound and Hospital Visits ........ …
630.985.2351x122 
Birthright (Crisis Pregnancy)  ..............................630.355.9888 
Catholic Charities (Crisis Pregnancy) .................630.495.9850 
Domestic Violence Hotline  ..................................630.469.5650 
Hope’s Front Door………………. .......................630.322.9803 
F.I.S.H. Food Pantry & Clothes Closet ...................630.964.7776 

Our Vibrant Bulletin Delivered 
Straight to Your Inbox 

Subscribe to parishesonline.com to get a 
link to our bulletin delivered straight to 

your inbox!  Visit: 
www.parishesonline.com 

and search for St. Scholastica Parish to get 
started today.  It’s fast, easy, and free! 

Where would you send a woman who is pregnant and 
needs help?  What if she needed diapers and other 

material assistance? 

If you know of someone that would benefit from these 
services, please call or text 815-725-3411 or our 24/7 
Helpline 1-800-550-4900.   

Our office is located at 310 N. Hammes Ave., Suite LL1, 
Joliet, Illinois, 60435. We also can be found on Facebook or 
Instagram.  

Dear Woodridge Neighbors, 
 

I would like to provide you with a community update 
regarding our tornado disaster recovery. 
 

It was Father’s Day evening on June 20, 2021, when an EF-3 
tornado hit Woodridge hard and caused disastrous impacts 
across our community.  To this day, 35 months later, we still 
have neighbors out of their Woodridge County Club #5 
condos.  Our neighbors have endured much.  Some 
neighbors had nowhere to live and still needed to pay their 
mortgage and assessments for a home they could not live in.  
They also have to pay rent for their temporary housing and 
are also responsible for paying an almost $1MM Insurance 
Coverage Gap as part of their homeowner’s association 
future assessments.  It has been a long, exhausting, and 
stress-filled road.  So, with much neighborly care at heart, I 
am asking every helping hand to please help us bring our 
neighbors home!  We are grateful for our neighbors’ 
resilience, kindness, and perseverance in staying strong for 
almost 3 years.  Their unwavering strength and perseverance 
have been a beacon of hope for all of us.  In these 
challenging times, their acts of great compassion have 
touched many hearts.  Today, I find myself ever-inspired by 
our community spirit and I am reaching out to ask you for 
your help in bringing our neighbors home.  As a community, 
we stand together through thick and thin.  Now, more than 
ever, is the time to be united, extend our helping hands, and 
show our neighbors that we are a community bound by 
kindness, empathy, and great care. 
 

Woodridge Neighbors Helping Neighbors Disaster Recovery 
is a registered 501© (3) organization that was created in 
August 2021 in direct response to the June 20th tornado.  For 
the past three years, WNHNDR and its Board, volunteers, 
partners, and friends have been dedicated to serving our 
Woodridge community and neighbors with great compassion 
and service through the long-term disaster recovery process. 
 

Mayors Helping Mayors (MHM) was started to help make a 
difference to our Woodridge community and neighbors!  
MHM is helping WNHNDR to bring our neighbors home.  
Mayors Frank Trilla (Willowbrook) and Joseph Marchese 
(Darien) reached out to help us make a difference to our 
neighbors in need.  Together with other neighboring Mayors, 
we have created a tornado disaster Friendraiser to be held on 
June 26, 2024, to benefit our neighbors at WCC5.  I have 
included the Friendraiser invitation, printed on the left,  for 
your consideration and ask that you please join us in “Doin’ 
Good!” 
 

With a grateful heart and much gratitude, 
Mayor Gina Cunningham 



GOOD MORNING! 
 

Mornings are always better when you talk to God first. 
 

 - Anonymous 
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I asked people whether they believe that Jesus is present 
in the Eucharist. They said yes, and seemed to have 
vivid memories of when they came to believe.  
 

They had experienced aha moments. 
 

I thought, Why can’t this happen to me? Why can’t I too 
have an aha moment? If I believe that Jesus healed 
through word and touch, that he raised Lazarus from the 
dead, that he himself rose from the dead, then surely I 
must believe that Jesus is present in the Eucharist. 
Right? 
 

I wasn’t sure, but stumbled across a way to address my 
uncertainty. While reading “Beautiful Eucharist”—a 
book by Matthew Kelly distributed after Mass one 
Sunday—I found this quotation from Bishop Andrew 
Cozzins: “Bring whatever uncertainty you are currently 
facing to Jesus in the Eucharist and ask: ‘Jesus, what do 
you think I should do?’” 
 

I found my answer in Lectio Divina (divine reading), a 
practice I learned in my Catholic Bible study group. 
Lectio Divina means reading Scripture and asking what 
parts of it speak to you.  
 

These verses, for example, spoke to me: 
† “Everything is possible to one who has faith” (Mark 

9:23). 
† “I do believe, help my unbelief!” (Mark 9:24). 
† “Therefore I tell you, all that you ask for in prayer, 

believe that you will receive it and it shall be 
yours” (Mark 11:24). 

 

What spoke to me even more was Fr. Mike Schmitz’s 
commentary on John 6: 48-71 (The Bible in a Year 
podcast, Day 100: This is My Body). Fr. Mike explains 
that this is the only place in the Gospel where followers 
leave Jesus over a teaching. The teaching in question is 
that we must literally eat his flesh and drink his blood, a 
teaching that many found impossible to accept. Once  
followers began to leave, Jesus turns to his Apostles and 
asks them whether they’re planning to leave as well.  
 

To quote Fr. Mike: “Peter looks at Jesus and he says, 
master, Lord, to whom shall we go?” 
 

I’m not sure I’ll ever have the aha moment I’ve been 
looking for. But I will continue to ask Jesus for that 
belief. After all, to whom shall I go? 
 

Prayerfully submitted by 
Barb 
 

Parishioner 
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OpportuniƟes for Indulgences 
 

 “It is with graƟtude to the Holy Father that we receive his 
Apostolic Blessing upon the parƟcipants in the NaƟonal 
EucharisƟc Congress, and for the opportunity for Catholics in 
our country to obtain a plenary indulgence by parƟcipaƟng 
in the events of the EucharisƟc Revival,” said Archbishop 
Timothy P. Broglio, president of the U.S. Conference of 
Catholic Bishops. Fostering encounter, sparking personal 
conversion, and forming disciples will be opportuniƟes for a 
personal revival in the faith and the fruits of the NaƟonal 
EucharisƟc Pilgrimage and NaƟonal EucharisƟc Congress to 
be held this summer. 
The NaƟonal EucharisƟc Pilgrimage and NaƟonal EucharisƟc 
Congress are milestone moments in the U.S. bishops’ three‐
year EucharisƟc Revival iniƟaƟve. Archbishop Broglio 
requested the Apostolic PenitenƟary (the office within the 
Roman Curia that is charged with the granƟng and use of 
indulgences as expressions of divine mercy) that a plenary 
indulgence be granted to Catholics who parƟcipate in the 
NaƟonal EucharisƟc Pilgrimage. It was also requested that 
he or another prelate be designated to impart the Apostolic 
Blessing with a Plenary Indulgence to the ChrisƟan faithful 
present at the NaƟonal EucharisƟc Congress. 
“Through the efforts of the revival over the last two years, 
we have been building up to the pilgrimage and congress 
that will offer Catholics a chance to experience a profound, 
personal revival of faith in the Eucharist. Pope Francis 
conƟnues to encourage and support us as we seek to share 
Christ’s love with a world that is desperately in need of 
Him,” said Archbishop Broglio, upon receiving the news that 
Pope Francis had recently granted the requests. 
 

Plenary Indulgence for NaƟonal EucharisƟc 
Pilgrimage 

A decree issued by the Apostolic PenitenƟary and approved 
by Pope Francis indicates that the plenary indulgence will be 
granted to the ChrisƟan faithful who parƟcipate in the 
NaƟonal EucharisƟc Pilgrimage at any point between May 
17 and July 16, 2024. It will also be granted to the elderly, 
infirm, and all those who cannot leave their homes for a  

 
serious reason and who parƟcipate in spirit with the 
NaƟonal EucharisƟc Pilgrimage, uniƟng their prayers, pains, 
or inconveniences with Christ and the pilgrimage. This 
indulgence is granted under the usual condiƟons of 
sacramental Confession, EucharisƟc Communion, and prayer 
for the intenƟons of the Holy Father. The faithful may also 
apply this indulgence through suffrage for the souls of the 
faithful departed in Purgatory. In recogniƟon of this 
extraordinary event, the Apostolic PenitenƟary also requests 
that all priests who have been endowed with the 
appropriate faculƟes for hearing Confessions present 
themselves willingly and generously in administering the 
Sacrament of Penance to all who parƟcipate in the NaƟonal 
EucharisƟc Pilgrimage. 
 

Papal Blessing with Plenary Indulgence for 
NaƟonal EucharisƟc Congress 

The second decree issued by the Apostolic PenitenƟary and 
approved by Pope Francis, says that Archbishop Broglio or 
another prelate of episcopal rank assigned by him, following 
the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass, may impart the Papal Blessing 
with a Plenary Indulgence to the ChrisƟan Faithful who 
parƟcipate in the NaƟonal EucharisƟc Congress, who are 
truly repentant, and who are moƟvated by charity, if the 
usual condiƟons for indulgences—sacramental Confession, 
EucharisƟc Communion, and prayer for the intenƟons of the 
Holy Father—have been met. Faithful individuals who, due 
to reasonable circumstances and with pious intenƟon, have 
parƟcipated in the sacred rites and received the Papal 
Blessing through media communicaƟons, may also obtain a 
Plenary Indulgence. 
The NaƟonal EucharisƟc Revival began on the Solemnity of 
the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus ChrisƟ) in 
2022 and conƟnues through 2025. Following the congress 
will be a “Year of Missionary Sending,” in which Catholics 
from all stages and walks of life will be sent out to share 
Christ’s love that they have received in encounter with him 
through the Eucharist. For more informaƟon on the revival, 
pilgrimage, and congress, please visit hƩps://
www.eucharisƟcrevival.org. 



PARISH GOAL:  $101,700 
 

AMOUNT PLEDGED:  $84,092 
 

AMOUNT PAID:  $74,492 
 

PLEDGED BALANCE DUE:  $9,600 
 

FAMILIES PLEDGED:  425 of 1,669 

Your Pledge Matters! If you have not pledged,  
please do so!  It’s not too late! 

CMAA 2024 Pledge Report: 
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Publish Date Copy Due Date Send to Publisher 

July 7 June 27 July 1 

July 14 July 3 July 9 

July 21 July 11 July 16 

July 28 July 18 July 23 

Please Note Upcoming Bulletin Deadlines 

PEACE 
 

Stress comes from trying to do it all on our own. 
Peace comes from putting it all in God’s hands. 

 

 - Anonymous 

Monday, June 24th 

No Evening Meetings or Activities 
 

Tuesday, June 25th 

7:00 pm—Handbell Ensemble Rehearsal in Church 
 

Wednesday, June 26th 
7:00 pm—Knights of Columbus Meeting in Room 112 

 

Thursday, June 27th 

No Evening Meetings or Activities 
 

Friday, June 28th 

No Evening Meetings or Activities 
 

Saturday, June 29th 

3:30 pm—Christian Outreach Father’s Day Gift Collection 
in Breezeway 

5:30 pm—Farewell Reception for Frs. Norbert & Ed in 
Gym 

 

Sunday, June 30th 

7:30 am—Christian Outreach Father’s Day Gift Collection 
in Breezeway 

9:00 am—Farewell Reception for Frs. Norbert & Ed in 
Gym 

 

For a complete calendar, visit the calendar page on  
the Parish Web Site at www.stscholasticaparish.org  

† denotes deceased...  
 

Monday, June 24, The Nativity of Saint John the Baptist 
8:30 a.m.—† Jan Leifel—Marj Nicoletti 
  

Tuesday, June 25, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 a.m.—Fr. Norb & Fr. Ed—In Gratitude—Bernie Kestler 

   The Krusinowski Family—In Thanksgiving—
Ron Krusinowski 

    Lidia & Vicente Arellano—Emma Bueno 
† Jason Graunke—Balogh Family 
† Jan Leifel—Diane & Steve Bowers 

 

Wednesday, June 26, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 a.m.—† Adeline Simpson—Marj Nicoletti 

† Florence Bothen—Glas Family 
† John Tallon, Sr.—Pat Tallon 
† Dino Cianelli—Cianelli Family 
† Susie Cianelli—Cianelli Family 

 

Thursday, June 27, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
Saint Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop and  

Doctor of the Church 
No Public Mass 

       

Friday, June 28, Saint Irenaeus, Bishop and Martyr 
8:30 a.m.—Fr. Ed & Fr. Norbert—In Thanksgiving—Terry 

Brown & Gina Cunningham 
 

Saturday, June 29, Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles 
 

Vigil: Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
4:30 p.m.—† Lenore Harast—Family 
 

Sunday, June 23, Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00 a.m.—† Lenore Harast—Family 
10:00 a.m.—† Bob White—Art & Environment Ministry 
12:00 p.m.—The Parish Family of St. Scholastica 

How Can I Get to the Parish  During Road 
ConstrucƟon? 

 

ConstrucƟon on Janes Avenue began Wednesday, April 
24 and will conƟnue through the end of the summer.  
During Phase I, only northbound traffic will be allowed on 
Janes Avenue from 83rd Street to the driveway closest to 
Dunkin Donuts south of 75th Street.  Southbound traffic will 
be diverted to Woodward Avenue, where you will be 
allowed to come north on Janes Avenue (traffic may be 
slow due to construcƟon) to the front entrance to the 
parish parking lot.  Another way to access our parking lot 
from the north is to take Woodridge Drive south (this is the 
stop light between Janes Avenue and 53rd) to Jonquil, 
where you will turn leŌ.  Jonquil ends at Chestnut, where 
you will follow the road, curving right.  You can then access 
the parking lot to the leŌ. 

Please share this informaƟon with friends and family who 
may be planning on aƩending Funerals, Weddings, or the 
Priest Farewell Weekend. 

Visit the Village web site for more informaƟon. 
www.woodridgeil.gov 


